
 

 

MILLBRAE STATION PARKING STALL CLOSURE NOTICE | September, 2021

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES AND CLOSURE  

Beginning as soon as September 15, Caltrain Electrification 

crews will temporarily close eighteen (18) and permanentlg 

close three (3) parking spaces of the Millbrae Station 

parking lot off of California Drive near the train museum, in 

order to perform signal house work and installation to 

support the Caltrain Electrification project. The temporary 

parking closures of spaces 2-19 will last from 

approximately September 15 until October 31, 

2021.Spaces 20-22 will be permanently closed in order to 

facilitate the new signal house.  No Parking notices will be 

placed in front of the closed stalls no later than 24 hours 

before the closure. 

 
A map of the temporary closure area is provided on the back of 
this notice. 

CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITES 

The anticipated construction activities during this time will be 
excavation, shoring, conduit installation, pre-cast electrical pull 
box installation, and backfill duct bank. The parking spaces 
will be used for staging equipment and materials. Crews will 
utilize excavation equipment, pneumatic hammers, and dump 
trucks for removal. 

Work will take place during the day and at night, with work 
occurring between 7 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. Monday - Friday.  The 

parking spaces will be closed to the public 24/7 during the 
construction period.   

PROJECT OVERVIEW 

Over the last decade, Caltrain has experienced a substantial 
increase in ridership and anticipates further increases in 
ridership demand as the Bay Area’s population grows. Caltrain 
Electrification, scheduled to be operational by 2024, will 
electrify and upgrade the performance, operating efficiency, 
capacity, safety and reliability of Caltrain’s commuter rail 
service. 

Caltrain Electrification is a key component of the Caltrain 
Modernization Program and consists of replacing diesel-
hauled with an electric train system for services between 
Fourth and King Street Station in San Francisco and the 
Tamien Station in San Jose. The project will include the 
installation of new electrical infrastructure and the purchase of 
electric trains.  

CONTACT INFORMATION  

Caltrain has established a project information line and project 
e-mail for Caltrain Electrification to respond to questions and 
comments from residents and stakeholders. 

The project information line can be reached at 
650.399.9659 or toll free at 800.660.4287. 

The project e-mail is calmod@caltrain.com  

Sign up for weekly construction updates at:  
www.calmod.org/get-involved

mailto:calmod@caltrain.com
http://www.calmod.org/get-involved


 

 

MILLBRAE PARKING STALL CLOSURE NOTICE | September, 2021 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


